RESOLUTION NO. 1096

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GIG
HARBOR, WASHINGTON WAIVING THE REQUIREMENT FOR
COMPETITIVE BIDS FOR PURCHASE OF A GO-4 INTERCEPTOR IV
FOR THE CITY’'S WATER DEPARTMENT.

WHEREAS, the City of Gig Harbor's Water Department has a need to purchase
a vehicle that will be utilized for meter reading and water service work orders; and

WHEREAS, attached letter from Westward Industries, Inc. certifies White Bear
West, Inc of Kent, Washington is the sole provider of GO-4 Interceptor IV vehicles for
the state of Washington; and

WHEREAS, the City’s purchasing policy set forth in Resolution No. 1066
authorizes the waiver of competitive bidding in the event the product comes from a sole
supplier; Now, therefore,

THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GIG HARBOR, WASHINGTON,
HEREBY RESOLVES AS FOLLOWS:

Section 1. Waiver of Competitive Bidding. As authorized by Section 2
of Resolution No. 1066, competitive bidding is hereby waived for the purchase of a GO-
4 Interceptor IV vehicle from White Bear West, Inc as the sole source of this vehicle
made during the 2017-2018 biennium.

RESOLVED this 23rd day of October, 2017.

CITY OF GIG HARBOR

T/ // LQp 4 4
MAYOR, Jill Guernsey/

ATTEST/AUTHENTICATED:

et

CITY CLERgt, MOLLY M. TOWSLEE

FILED WITH THE CITY CLERK: 10/11/17
PASSED BY THE CITY COUNCIL: 10/23/17
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A new and improved &
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September 27, 2017
To whom it may concern;

This letter will confirm that the exclusive authorized dealer for Westward
Industries GO-4 products, for sales, parts, service, and warranty repairs in
Washington, Oregon, and Montana is:

White Bear West

6627 S. 191st PI. Bldg. F-101
Kent (Seattle), WA 98032
Phone: (425) 251-5738

Fax: (425) 251-3139

Email: wbw66@hotmail.com
Diane Markovich

Failure to have service and warranty work performed by an authorized dealer for
GO-4 three wheeled vehicles voids any warranty by this manufacturer.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to
contact me.

Sincerely,

Chris Franz
Vice President &

Westward Industries




